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INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO  

HCR NO. 7 OF THE 2020 FIRST EXTRAORDINARY SESSION 

 

   

 House Concurrent Resolution No. 7 of the 2020 First Extraordinary Session authorizes and 

directs the Louisiana State Law Institute to study and make recommendations regarding language 

in the Constitution that is outdated or transitional in nature and that can be removed or updated 

without affecting the meaning of the constitutional provisions. The resolution further asks the Law 

Institute to identify language in the Constitution that is legally unnecessary, redundant, or obsolete; 

that, from an organizational or structural perspective, should be relocated in or removed from the 

Constitution; and that, from a best practice or comparative perspective, is unusual or most 

commonly located in statute. 

 

 In response to these requests, the Law Institute assigned the project to its Constitutional 

Laws Committee, which operates under the direction of Mr. Charles S. Weems, III as Reporter. 

With respect to the first directive, each article of the Constitution has been reviewed, and the 

identification of language that can be removed or updated without affecting the substance of the 

constitutional provisions is nearing completion. The Committee plans to meet in the next month 

to begin finalizing its recommendations with respect to this language and will submit its proposals 

to the Legislature after they are approved by the Law Institute’s Council.   

 

 The Committee will then turn its attention to the second of the resolution’s requests – 

identifying language that is legally unnecessary or obsolete, should be located elsewhere in or 

removed from the Constitution, and, from a best practice or comparative perspective, is unusual 

or most commonly located in statute. The Committee plans to meet over the coming year to 

compare the Constitution of Louisiana with that of several other states and of the United States as 

well as to review additional research in formulating its recommendations with respect to this 

directive. A final report will be submitted to the Legislature once the Committee’s 

recommendations have been approved by the Law Institute’s Council. 


